
EPGC 18-HOLE LADIES LEAGUE 
 

4/25/23,  SPRING Meeting 
 
The spring 18-hole ladies league meeting was called to order by President Kathy Niepagen at 
12:15 pm. 
 
The Treasurer’s report was read by Karen Wieland and approved as read.  Our balance coming 
into today was $588.08.    
  
The minutes from Spring 2022 season recorded on April 30, 2022 were read by Patty Ring and 
approved as read. 
 
Old Business: 

• Survey Results were distributed and reviewed.  Some of the highlights are: 
o Communications will be done via Email and our new “Ladies League” web page 

on the EPGC site.  We may move to only 1 method of communication later. 
o Super Senior Tees – Voted “Yes” (see details later) 

• Distributed and reviewed the information sheet for 2023.  This is also online on the 
“Ladies League” page of the EPGC website.  Highlights from the info sheet:  

o Pairings available Tuesday morning at the club house, not before.  If not enough 
for all 3-somes, will have two 2-somes on #1. 

o Turn your card into the pro shop. Karen will figure net and enter into CDGA 
handicap system.  Results will be emailed and posted on our Ladies League page. 

o We play SUMMER RULES!  Play the ball DOWN unless you’re in a divot in the 
fairway (take a drop).  If you’re in a divot in the rough, play it down. 

o When course is cart-path-only, we will play the ball UP.  
o Gimme putts are 24” and are optional but if you opt out for the day you must 

putt everything out for the day.  Lay putter at the edge of the cup and if any of 
the ball is touching the line on your putter you may pick up and add 1 stroke.  
Note:  we measured/marked putters at the meeting.  See Matt if you’d like yours 
marked. 

o Super senior tees:   for 75 and over, you have the option to play forward across 
the creek on holes #7, 12, and 16.  Tee off within 1 club length of where the 
fairway starts (in the fairway). 

• Volunteer and event sign-up sheets were passed around.  Whoever runs the outings 
may chose the format (working with the course). 

• Roxane Schulkins is our Interclub rep and will post minutes in the club house. 
 
New Business 

• Additional Super Senior Tee discussion – Pam Yerkes proposed that ages 80 and up can 
move up to the front of the tee box on every hole in addition to the 75 & up rule on 
holes #7, 12, and 16.   Motion was passed. 



• Shirt orders are extended until May 9.  Order in pro shop & leave a $32 check for the 
light sleeveless shirts.  The dark short sleeve shirts can be ordered  & paid for online. 

• Linda Messer gave the hole-in-one report:   
There were 2 on #9, 1 on #13 and 1 on #17 in 2022.   

Collected in 2022 $6500.00 Bar 551.00 
Expenditures $1478.13 Pro shop 400.00 
Balance $5021.87 Trophies 94.00 
  Hole-in-one towels 161.13 
  White flags for 

signing by witnesses 
272.00 

  Total expenditures $1478.13 
 

• Matt introduced Betty, who is new at the pro-shop and will be working Tuesday 
afternoons.  

 
Meeting adjourned! 
 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary, Patty Ring 


